School of Law Faculty Meeting December 1, 1986 Conference Room, 4 PM

PRESENT: Browde, Desiderio, Fink, Gomez, Gonzales, Hall, MacPherson,

Mathewson, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Romero, Sedillo-Lopez.

Student Reps: DeMartino, Dunning, Whitley.

Minutes of the meetings of November 10 and 17 were approved as written.

Announcements by Dean:

Registration forms for the AALS meeting must be submitted by Dec 12.

Searches for law school deans are underway at the universities of Georgia, Indiana, and Memphis State.

The initial edition of the New Mexico Natural Resources Law Reporter has been jointly published by the Natural Resources Section of the State Bar and the law school Natural Resources Journal. The faculty expressed its collective congratulations and appreciation.

Faculty Recruitment Professor Gonzales, Chair of the Faculty Appointments Committee, reported on visiting faculty recruitment efforts for academic year 1986-87. The committee reduced a pool of some twenty-five original applicants to three who have been invited for interviews. Professor Gonzales distributed resumes/vitae and interview signup lists for Christian Fritz (8-9 Dec), Kathleen Pickering (10-11 Dec), and Barbara Bergman (Dec 15-16).

Student Announcements Samantha Dunning, 3d Year student rep, announced that a consortium of student organizations will be conducting a toy and clothing collection to benefit Victims of Domestic Violence. Collection points have been designated in the forum and in the Main Office. Also, there will be a student sponsored party, with refreshments, in the forum on Friday afternoon, December 5.

<u>Waiver of policy on use of word processors for exams</u> The faculty, on proper motion and second, voted to waive the school policy prohibiting use of word processors on take home exams and permitted them to be used for a take home portion of this semester's first year Torts exam. First year students are to be advised by memo.

<u>Moot Court</u> The faculty voted its appreciation and congratulations to Professor Scales and all the members of the Moot Court team for their hard work and excellent performance representing the law school at this year's regional competition.

The meeting adjourned at 5 PM.

E. K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary